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Item 1.01  Entry into a Material Definitive Agreement. 
 
As previously disclosed in our Form 8-K filed on November 30, 2004, on November 
24, 2004, with the approval of its Board of Directors, Ocwen Federal Bank FSB 
("OFB"), a subsidiary of Ocwen Financial Corporation (the "Company"), filed an 
Application for Voluntary Dissolution with the Office of Thrift Supervision (the 
"OTS"). 
 
As previously disclosed in our Form 8-K filed on February 10, 2005, on February 
4, 2005, the Company and OFB (together, "Ocwen") entered into a Branch Purchase 
and Deposit Assumption Agreement (the "Branch Purchase Agreement") with Marathon 
National Bank of New York ("Marathon"). Pursuant to the Branch Purchase 
Agreement, Marathon agreed to assume the deposit liabilities of the accounts 
associated with OFB's bank branch facility in Fort Lee, N.J. (the "Branch") and 
take over the lease and other contracts and acquire the assets related to the 
Branch. Ocwen agreed to make a cash payment to Marathon, which payment would be 
calculated based upon, among other things, the amount of those deposit account 
liabilities as of the closing. 
 
On June 13, 2005, the OTS approved our plan of voluntary dissolution for OFB 
(the "OTS Approval") subject to certain conditions, including, among other 
things, our entering into a guaranty of the obligations of OFB (other than the 
deposit and other liabilities to be assumed by Marathon in connection with the 
Branch Purchase Agreement), a cash collateral agreement and a collateral trust 



agreement, all on terms acceptable to the OTS. 
 
Following receipt of the approval, the Company entered into an Assignment and 
Assumption Agreement, dated June 28, 2005, with its subsidiaries Investors 
Mortgage Insurance Holding Company, Rocaille Acquisition Subsidiary, Inc., OFB 
and Ocwen Loan Servicing, LLC ("OLS") whereby OFB would assign to OLS, directly 
or indirectly, all of its assets, liabilities and business remaining after the 
consummation of the transactions contemplated by the Branch Purchase Agreement 
(the "Assignment"). 
 
On the same date, pursuant to the conditions set forth in the OTS Approval, the 
Company entered into a Guaranty, dated June 28, 2005, in favor of the OTS and 
any holders of claims with respect to liabilities assumed by OLS from OFB in 
connection with the Assignment (the "Assumed Liabilities"). The Guaranty 
contains affirmative covenants relating to the maintenance of a cash collateral 
account, reporting requirements, transactions with affiliates, preservation of 
the existence of our subsidiaries and maintenance of not less than $35 million 
of unencumbered assets. Pursuant to the Guaranty, we also agreed that we and our 
subsidiaries would not, among other things: 
 
o        incur debt if, following the incurrence of such debt, the ratio of our 
         consolidated debt to our tangible net worth for the most recent fiscal 
         quarter exceeds 7.25:1.00; 
 
o        enter into any merger transaction or sale of all or substantially all 
         of our assets, except for certain mergers among us and our subsidiaries 
         or with an entity with a specified minimum credit rating that agrees to 
         assume our obligations under the Guaranty, and provided that we 
         maintain a specified minimum net worth; 



 
 
o        sell, lease, transfer or otherwise dispose of any assets, except in 
         exchange for consideration of at least 85% cash for fair value and 
         provided that, after giving effect to any such sale, lease, transfer or 
         disposition, the ratio of our consolidated debt to our tangible net 
         worth for the most recent fiscal quarter does not exceed 7.25:1.00; or 
 
o        declare or pay any dividends or acquire any of our capital stock or 
         ownership interests or make any distributions or return of capital to 
         our stockholders, partners or members, except for (i) such dividends or 
         distributions that are payable only in the Company's common stock, (ii) 
         such declarations, dividends, acquisitions, distributions or returns of 
         capital in cash if we maintain a specified minimum net worth and debt 
         rating and any such capital distributions do not exceed our 
         consolidated net income for the year plus our retained earnings for the 
         two preceding years or (iii) cash dividends paid by a subsidiary of the 
         Company to the Company or to any of the Company's wholly owned 
         subsidiaries of which such entity is a subsidiary. 
 
The Guaranty will remain in effect until the later of (a) the sixth anniversary 
of the date on which OFB's federal bank charter was cancelled and (b) the date 
on which we have paid in full (i) any obligations that arise out of the Assumed 
Liabilities with respect to which a claim has been asserted on or prior to the 
sixth anniversary of the date on which OFB's federal bank charter was cancelled 
and (ii) all other amounts payable by us under the Guaranty. 
 
The Company also entered into a Cash Collateral Agreement and a Collateral Trust 
Agreement, each dated June 28, 2005, with the Bank of New York pursuant to which 
we established a collateral trust account to secure payment of our obligations 
under the Guaranty. We have agreed to maintain in the cash collateral account a 
minimum of $5,000,000. The Cash Collateral Agreement and the Collateral Trust 
Agreement will terminate upon termination of the Guaranty and receipt of proper 
notice of such termination. 
 
On June 30, 2005, the Company completed its divestiture to Marathon of the 
deposit liabilities of the accounts associated with the Branch and its 
assignment of the remaining assets, liabilities and business of OFB to OLS. On 
July 1, 2005, the Company returned OFB's original thrift charter to the OTS. 
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